Here's one from Shirley which got missed from the last newsletter. It was sent in response to what we were getting up to.

My face after jet washing the patio



Contributions, ideas for content or any other comments for this newsletter should be sent to Geoff Evans

publicity@retfordbowlinggreen.co.uk

01777 948194 / 07704 446908

## And Finally...

Today is the Tomorrow that we worried about Yesterday

And all is well



# Just Roll Up

Newsletter for Retford Bowling Green
Nº 30 October 2020

#### Life Goes On!

Our last newsletter was published in June. - how time flies! Since then our limited bowing regime continued with the addition of allowing spectators and pairs play on all 4 rinks. Thanks to Trevor's efforts we have had 7 knockout competitions which culminated in finals on October 11th-12th . This marked the end of the season, such as it was. On Tuesday October 14th a good band of volunteers turned out to lift, clean and store the ditch mats and generally tidy up for the winter. Our thanks to them all.

Unfortunately, due to the latest Covid-19 restrictions, any form of winter programme is now impossible. Your committee will review the situation and, as and when restrictions change, review the situation as to what is possible.

We had prepared ourselves for our AGM's in March which had to be cancelled due to the lockdown. So your committee, directors captains and president have continued, extending their term of office by a year. It is hoped that we can hold the AGM's in March 2021. We also hope that we can resume bowling next April, subject to the prevailing rules. Our usual publicity campaign and coaching sessions will go ahead if at all possible.

Finally, thank you to all of you who renewed your membership this year knowing that the club could not operate properly. Your loyalty is very much appreciated..

### COVID-19 - 2020 Club Competitions

Two of the finals could not be played because of non-availability of players on the day. So those finals will not show a runner up.

Two Metre Two-Step Cup Mixed 2 Wood Drawn Pairs

Winners C Bromley, M Satchell Runners-up V Brodie, C Harding

The Masked Mates Mens 2 Wood Drawn Pairs

Winners D Hall, P Betts

Runners-up N/A

Isolation Idols Cup Ladies 2 Wodd Drawn Pairs

Winners V Brodie, M Satchell Runners-up J Mather, S Pickersgill

Covid Cup Mens 4 Wood Singles

Winner J Dukes Runner-up D Hall

It's Only Flu Mens 2 Wood Singles

Winner D Hall Runner-up N/A

Lockdown Lowdown Cup Ladies 4 Wood Singles

Winner M Satchell
Runner-up G Williamson

The Separation Shield Ladies 2 Wood Singles

Winner M Satchell Runner-up M Stanner

#### Macmillan Cancer Support

For the last 5 years the club has held a coffee morning to support "The Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning". We have always raised a considerable sum, and the Committee decided that the Club should continue to help the Charity despite the restrictions of Covid 19



I enjoyed helping Helen to make masks for the NHS and also made them for family and friends. I then decided to make them for sale for Macmillan. Sylvia Boon asked me if I would like to sell them in Boons hairdressers and I am grateful for this platform. Now I am selling them for another worthy cause - The Retford Lions.

Thank you to all who donated and bought masks. We made £1000 for Macmillan. The money has been banked and will go through the RBG accounts to show that we have supported the charity.

The funds collected were as follows:

Selling masks from home £249
Donations £380
Boons contribution £371
£1000

Thank you to all who contributed especially Boons.

If you know anyone who would like a mask at £2.50 each ,please tell them to get in touch with me Shirley on 01777 703032.